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For immediate release
26 April 2002

Ultra Electronics Holdings plc

(“Ultra” or “the Group”)

AGM Statement

Ultra Electronics Holdings plc held its Annual General Meeting in Greenford today.  At the meeting, Peter Macfarlane, Chairman of Ultra, made the following statement:

“As announced at the preliminary results on 25 February, Ultra achieved another set of record figures with growth in both sales and profits reflecting the continuing success of Ultra’s strategy of developing niche technologies and making targeted acquisitions.  2001 was a year of consolidation for Ultra as the Group digested its acquisitions of the previous two years.  These acquisitions are trading profitably and have contributed to the very strong cash performance that was achieved during the year.”

“Since the year-end, Ultra has won orders worth £54m, including sonobuoy contracts from the US Navy worth approximately  £15m.  The Group now has a firm order worth £11m to supply electronics for the Vickers ETS armoured vehicle.  The expected overall value of Ultra’s recent selection as Systems Integrator for London Heathrow’s Terminal 5 is about £30m.  A further success was Ultra’s selection to develop and produce a Surface Ship Torpedo Defence system for the UK Royal Navy, with an expected contract value of about £55m.  In addition, Ultra has been selected by BAE Systems as the preferred supplier for the £20m Medium Frequency Sonar for the Royal Navy’s new Type 45 Destroyer. “ 

“Ultra is a world-class aerospace and defence company and this has been reflected in the type, size and geographical spread of contracts secured by the Group this year.  The Group is winning contracts for integrated systems of ever-increasing size, often involving a number of different divisions of Ultra.”
“Ultra’s strong order book at the beginning of 2002, the major successes so far this year and the Group’s exciting military prospects all combine to give the Board confidence in the prospects for further growth.”
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